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PLANNING COMMISSION 
STAFF REPORT

Date: December 5, 2024

To: Reno City Planning Commission

Subject: Staff Report (For Possible Action): Case No. LDC25-00016 (Plumas 
Redevelopment) - A request has been made for a conditional use permit to 
allow for: 1) a 273-unit multi-family apartment complex; and 2) grading 
resulting in fills greater than ten feet. The ±9.48 acre project site includes three 
parcels and is located on the southeast corner of Plumas Street and South 
McCarran Boulevard. The site is located in the General Commercial (GC) 
zoning district and has a Master Plan land use designation of Suburban 
Mixed-Use (SMU).

From: Leah Piccotti, Associate Planner

Ward #: 2

Case No.: LDC25-00016 (Plumas Redevelopment) 

Applicant: Thompson Thrift

APN: 042-022-11, 042-030-03 & 04

Request: Conditional Use Permit: To allow for: 1) a 273-unit multi-family 
apartment complex; and 2) grading resulting in fills greater than ten feet.

Location: See Case Maps (Exhibit A)

Proposed Motion: Based upon compliance with the applicable findings, I move to approve 
the conditional use permit, subject to the conditions listed in the staff 
report. 

Summary: The subject site is currently comprised of three vacant parcels totaling ±9.48 acres and 
was previously developed as the Lakeridge Tennis Club. Approval of the conditional use permit 
(CUP) will allow for the development of a 273-unit multi-family apartment complex and grading 
resulting in approximately ±23.2 feet of fills. Key project issues consist of: 1) overall site design; 
2) compatibility with surrounding uses and development; 3) traffic, access, and circulation; and 4) 
tree preservation. With all the recommended conditions of approval, the proposed project design 
meets or exceeds Reno Municipal Code (RMC) standards and addresses applicable findings. Staff 
recommends approval subject to the conditions listed in this staff report.
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Background: Council adopted a zone change on the ±9.48 acre site from a Specific Plan District 
(Club Lakeridge-SPD) to Community Commercial (translated to General Commercial with the 
2021 code update) in September of 2019. In May of 2019, a site plan review (SPR) to allow for 
the construction of a 350-unit apartment complex was administratively approved by staff. This 
action was reversed on appeal to the Hearing’s Officer and scheduled for final consideration by 
Council on appeal. The applicant withdrew their request prior to the public hearing. 

On March 17, 2021, the Planning Commission approved a tentative map and conditional use 
permit (LDC21-00036) for a 314-unit attached condominium subdivision with a community 
clubhouse and recreation amenities. Eighteen appeals were received from the public and one 
appeal was received from the applicant’s attorney citing a desire to preserve his client’s right to 
judicial review. On April 28, 2021, Council modified the decision of the Planning Commission 
and approved the proposal with the addition of four conditions of approval (Exhibit B). Condition 
No. 6, regarding improvements to McCarren Boulevard, is no longer relevant since the 
improvements have been completed and the new site circulation design restricts access from South 
McCarran. Condition No. 7, regarding tree preservation, has been applied to this project as 
Condition No. 9. The remaining two conditions added by Council related to monetary 
contributions towards “aquatic needs” and affordable housing initiatives. 

Discussion: The previous approval for a 314-unit attached condominium subdivision is currently 
valid. Should this request be approved, the previous approval shall become null and void upon 
issuance of the first building permit, excluding mass grading permits (Condition No. 5).

Analysis: 

Overall Site Design: The project design consists of a 273-unit multifamily development with an 
integrated clubhouse/rental office and recreational amenities. The proposed design includes two 
centrally located residential buildings (Exhibit C). The western building, Building 1, is proposed 
as a four/five-story split and the eastern building, Building 2, is proposed to be four stories. A 
clubhouse/rental office is incorporated into Building 1, with additional amenity space in the 
courtyard. An approximate 9,500-square-foot dog park is proposed on the south side of the project. 
Eight garage buildings will be developed within the parking areas, and a small maintenance 
building and trash compactor are proposed on the south side of the site. Increased landscape buffers 
are proposed along the Plumas Street and McCarran Boulevard frontages to promote pedestrian 
activity and preserve existing mature trees.

Building design features modern articulated elements with various finish materials (Exhibit D). 
RMC allows building heights up to 65 feet in the General Commercial (GC) district. Building 1 is 
proposed as a 4/5-story split, with the western side proposed at four-stories (45’1”) and a step 
along the eastern wing to provide a five-story (55’9”) portion on the eastern building edge. 
Building 1 is setback more than 144 feet from Plumas Street and more than 112 feet from 
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McCarran. Building 2 is proposed as a four-story (45’1”) structure, with more than an 83-foot 
setback from McCarran Boulevard and between 48 to 64 feet of setback to the adjoining eastern 
property line with the existing multifamily. The proposed 273 units will be comprised of 12 
studios, 121 one-bedroom units, 124 two-bedroom units, and 16 three-bedroom units. All signage 
shall conform to the residential district sign standards (Condition No. 6).

The Preliminary Landscape Plan provided with this application demonstrates initial concepts for 
recreational amenities and site programming (Exhibit E). Final recreation and site 
amenities/programs are subject to modifications with final design. The Administrator will review 
the proposed amenities to ensure they are in substantial conformance with the amenities shown on 
the plan (Condition No. 7). 

The project will provide enhanced landscaping along Plumas Street and McCarran Boulevard 
comprised of additional setback, vegetation, and the preservation of existing mature trees. The 
additional setback area will be landscaped with the existing mature vegetation as well as proposed 
trees and shrubs to supplement the existing conditions. The preliminary landscape plan shows 155 
existing trees as well as 154 proposed trees on the property, providing a total tree count of 309 
trees (Condition No. 8), exceeding the RMC standard by 90 trees. The total landscaped area will 
cover approximately 26 percent of the site, exceeding the 15 percent required per RMC. 

Per RMC 18.04.808(c), trash receptacles shall be screened and odor-controlled. In addition, trash 
receptacles shall be located a minimum of 25 feet from any residential property line, or as far 
away from the residential property line as possible. As proposed, the trash compactor is located 
approximately 10.5 feet from the property line and approximately 20 feet from the residence on 
the adjoining parcel. Per the applicant, there are several site constraints limiting location options 
for the trash compactor. Waste Management requires at least 50 feet of direct straight-line 
approach in order to service the compactor, which results in the trash compactor being located at 
the end of a drive aisle. To mitigate the potential odors and other impacts to the neighboring 
properties, the compactor will be operated by an onsite valet waste service and emptied by Waste 
Management, which will limit the frequency of use, resulting in less noise. Additionally, a row of 
dense evergreens shall be planted along the eastern edge of the compactor enclosure (Condition 
No. 9) and the site operator will monitor the volume of waste accumulating in the compactor and 
commit to calling for pick-up anytime capacity hits 70%. This will prevent trash overflow and 
lingering odors. Furthermore, the site operator will implement the use of a granular odor 
neutralizer to aid in containing spills, absorbing liquids, and neutralizing odors (Condition No. 
10).

Currently, there is no sidewalk along the South McCarran Boulevard site frontage. The existing 
sidewalk ends at the intersection of Lakeside Drive and McCarran Boulevard. The frontage along 
this portion of South McCarran Boulevard is occupied by mature trees, many of which are grade-
separated from the road. Per RMC 18.04.1003(a)(5), a minimum of six feet shall be provided for 
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sidewalk and a minimum of five feet shall be provided for street trees or landscaped parkway 
strips. This standard can be waived by the Administrator and the applicant has requested a waiver 
due to the existing topography and existing mature trees. In this case, staff asserts that a sidewalk 
adjacent to a 55-mile-per-hour zone without a parkway strip may be inappropriate and that a partial 
meandering parkway could be created, preserving trees along the frontage, while maintaining a 
safe distance between pedestrians and the street. Staff worked with the applicant and determined 
that a landscaped parkway can be incorporated along 30 percent of the frontage along South 
McCarran without the removal of mature trees (Condition No. 11). 

Grading: RMC 18.04.302(d) requires the approval of a major site plan review (MSPR) for grading 
resulting in fills greater than 10 feet. The project proposes fills of up to 23.2 feet in depth, in the 
central portion of the site under Building 1, eliminating an existing depression caused from the 
demolition of the tennis club. The fills will be retained under Building 1 by a stepped foundation 
resulting in a uniform appearance with no obvious retaining walls or fill slopes.

Parking: RMC 18.04.705 requires one parking space per 1,250 square feet per unit, not to exceed 
two parking spaces per unit. Proposed units range from studios to three-bedroom units. Although 
the final size of the units will be determined during the final design it is anticipated that the majority 
of the units will be under 1,250 square feet and only 32 units will be over 1,250 square feet, for a 
total of 305 required parking spaces. 437 total parking spaces are proposed as a combination of 71 
garage spaces and 366 surface parking spaces, including 16 accessible spaces (Condition No. 12). 
170 of the surface parking spaces are under carports. Per RMC, garages only qualify as parking if 
storage is restricted through and/or lease restrictions prior to occupancy. Since the amount of 
parking provided allows for flexibility in the final design, Condition No. 13 has been 
recommended to ensure that all garages are used exclusively for parking. The parking area will be 
screened from Plumas Street and McCarran Boulevard. Berms and planting screens will be 
utilized, as shown in Exhibit F.

Compatibility with Surrounding Uses: The multi-family product is generally consistent with the 
surrounding multi-family and commercial land uses, which include multi-family apartments 
(Lakeridge Living) to the south and west, townhome/condos (Lakeridge Village East and 
Lakeridge Terrace) to the north and west, and office retail (One Lakeridge Centre and Village at 
Lakeridge) to the east and west. The site abuts a major and minor arterial road and surrounding 
development consists of a range of building heights, including 3-story (±40-feet) commercial 
buildings to both the east and west. 

Roadways/Traffic/Access: Access to the project will be via the two existing full-access driveways, 
one along Plumas Street and one along Lakeside Drive. Direct access to South McCarran 
Boulevard will not be provided and the existing South McCarran Boulevard access to the project 
site will be removed. A traffic study was prepared and the project is anticipated to generate 
approximately 109 AM peak hour, 139 PM peak hour, and 1,840 total daily vehicle trips. The 
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project site also includes a 9,500-square-foot dog park that is a private ancillary use to the 
residential project with no additional traffic impacts anticipated.

Under existing conditions, the South McCarran Boulevard/Plumas Street intersection is expected 
to operate at level of service (LOS) F during the AM peak hour. The additional project traffic 
would only increase the overall vehicle delays by less than one second. The South McCarran 
Boulevard/Lakeside Drive intersection is expected to operate at LOS E with 56 seconds of delay 
during the AM peak. The project would only increase the overall vehicle delays by two seconds. 
Under Future Year and Future Year Plus Project conditions, with the implementation of the 
Regional Transportation Commission (RTC) South McCarren Boulevard widening project, the 
study intersections are expected to operate within policy level of service (at LOS D or better) 
during the AM and PM peak hours, which is the adopted RTC standard. Vehicle queue lengths 
along the Lakeside Drive and Plumas Street approaches to South McCarren Boulevard were 
analyzed and determined to be approximately the same in the “Future Plus Project” conditions as 
would exist in the Future Conditions without the project.

The project will install sidewalk on the south side of South McCarran Boulevard between Plumas 
Street and Lakeside Drive along the project frontage and be required to obtain an encroachment 
permit from Nevada Department of Transportation (NDOT). The project will also pay 
approximately $906,000 in Regional Road Impact Fees (RRIF) based on the final number of 
multifamily dwelling units (less any credit for eligible prior uses) that would be used towards 
funding other transportation improvements mitigating traffic impacts to the regional roadway 
network. No additional access mitigations are being recommended.

Utilities: Sanitary sewer will connect to the public sewer system for treatment at the Truckee 
Meadows Water Reclamation Facility (TMWRF). Electric and gas utilities will be provided by 
NV Energy, the water utility by Truckee Meadows Water Authority (TMWA) and solid waste 
disposal by Waste Management.

Flood Hazard/Stormwater Drainage: A Drainage Report was prepared for the project to address 
on-site and off-site stormwater flows, detention, and facility capacities for the pre-development 
and post-development site conditions in compliance with the Public Works Design Manual. The 
project is located in FEMA Flood Zone Unshaded X (<0.2% annual chance of flooding) and no 
flood mitigations are required by FEMA or the City of Reno.

Public Services: No noted concerns were received from either the Reno Fire Department or Reno 
Police Department regarding this request. The closest fire station is Station 3, located at 580 West 
Moana Lane. The current response time from Station 3 is five minutes.

Master Plan Conformance: The subject site has a Master Plan land use designation of Suburban 
Mixed-Use (SMU) and is located near a neighborhood corridor per the Structure Plan Framework 
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of the Reno Master Plan. As proposed and with the recommended conditions, the project is in 
conformance with the SMU Master Plan land use designation and the following applicable Master 
Plan goals and policies:

• Policy 2.1B: Concurrency Management System
• Goal 2.2: Encourage infill and redevelopment
• Policy 2.2B: Underutilized Properties
• Policy 4.1B: Geographic Diversity
• Policy 4.2D: Community Amenities
• Policy N-G.23: Mix of Housing Types/Lot Sizes
• Policy N-ON-1: Mix of Housing Types
• Policy N-ON-3: Connectivity
• Policy CNC.6: Housing Options

Public and Stakeholder Engagement: The project was reviewed by various City divisions and 
partner agencies. Courtesy notices and hearing notices were sent out to surrounding property 
owners and numerous public comments were received in opposition to the project (Exhibit G). 
Concerns include the addition of more housing, traffic, and adequate parking. The applicant 
attended the Ward 2 Neighborhood Advisory Board (NAB) meeting on November 19, 2024. 
Concerns expressed at the NAB include the compatibility of the building design, traffic, parking, 
the need for public transportation, fire evacuation, and school capacity. 

The building design complies with all RMC design standards, including the vertical and horizontal 
articulation standards. Parking exceeds the RMC standard by 132 spaces, a 44 percent increase. 
RTC does not appear to have any plans to extend public transit services to this area. RFD reviewed 
the application and has no concerns. Washoe County School District (WCSD) reviewed the 
application and does not have any concerns about accommodating students potentially generated 
by this development. Any future comments will be forwarded to the Planning Commission.

Recommended Conditions of Approval: All conditions shall be met to the satisfaction of 
Community Development Department staff, unless otherwise noted.

1. The project shall comply with all applicable City codes, plans, reports, materials, etc., as 
submitted. In the event of a conflict between said plans, reports, materials and City codes, 
City codes in effect at the time the application is submitted, shall prevail.

2. The applicant shall apply for all building permits associated with the project within 18 
months from the date of final approval, and continuously maintain the validity of those 
permits, or this approval shall be null and void. 
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3. Prior to the issuance of any building permit and/or business license, the applicant shall 
attach a copy of the final approval letter. The approval letter shall accompany a narrative 
provided by the applicant that describes how the requested permit addresses each of the 
approved conditions of approval.

4. The applicant, developer, builder, property owner, or business proprietor, as applicable, 
shall continuously maintain a copy of this approval letter on the project site during the 
construction and operation of the project/business. The project approval letter shall be 
posted or made readily available upon demand by City staff. 

5. Issuance of the first building permit (excluding mass grading permits) associated with this 
project shall void the previous approval for a 314-unit attached condominium subdivision 
(LDC21-00036).

6. All signage shall conform to the residential district sign standards.

7. Final site improvement and landscaping plans shall demonstrate final recreation and site 
amenities/programs, to be in substantial conformance with those depicted on the 
preliminary landscape plan, subject to review and approval by the Administrator.

8. Prior to issuance of any building permit, the applicant shall submit a final tree preservation 
and tree protection plan. The tree protection plan shall specify how trees will be protected 
during construction activities. In the event a tree is lost during due to a future expansion of 
South McCarran Boulevard (i.e. addition of lane), the applicant or future association shall 
be required to replace trees identified as protected on the tree mitigation plan with 
deciduous trees of a minimum caliper of 2 ½ inches and evergreen trees with a minimum 
height of ten feet. vertical building permit. The applicant shall provide a final tree count 
demonstrating a minimum of 309 trees.

9. Final site improvement and landscaping plans shall demonstrate a line of dense evergreens 
along the eastern edge of the compactor, subject to the satisfaction of the Administrator. 

10. The trash compactor shall be operated by an onsite valet waste service and emptied any 
time capacity hits 70%. Granular odor neutralizer shall be used to aid in containing spills, 
absorbing liquids, and neutralizing odors. Should the proximity of the trash compactor 
become a nuisance, as defined by RMC Chapter 8.22, Nuisances, a revised mitigation plan 
shall be required, which may include relocation of the trash compactor, subject to the 
satisfaction of the Administrator.
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11. Site improvement and landscaping plans shall demonstrate a landscaped parkway along a 
minimum of 30% of the frontage along McCarran. This shall include a minimum five-foot-
wide landscaped parkway starting from the back of curb along South McCarran Boulevard 
and a minimum five-foot-wide sidewalk with recoded public access easement. The 
remaining area between the sidewalk and the parking area shall be landscaped to the 
satisfaction of the Administrator. Maintenance responsibility of landscape and sidewalk 
improvements in the right-of-way shall be the responsibility of the property owner or 
equivalent entity.

12. Final site improvement and landscaping plans shall demonstrate final parking spaces and 
parking areas, to be in substantial conformance with those depicted on the preliminary site 
plan, subject to review and approval by the Administrator.

13. Garages allocated for required RMC off-street vehicle parking shall be used exclusively 
for parking. Prior to the approval of a business license or any business license renewal, the 
applicant shall provide lease restrictions including language that requires residents to use 
garages for vehicle parking in perpetuity. Said standards shall be enforced by the property 
owner or equivalent entity.

Findings:

General Review Criteria: The decision-making body shall review all development applications 
for compliance with the applicable general review criteria stated below.

1) Consistency with the Reno Master Plan: The proposed development shall be consistent 
with the Reno Master Plan. The decision-making authority:
a. Shall weigh competing plan goals, policies, and strategies; and 
b. May approve an application that provides a public benefit even if the development is 

contrary to some of the goals, policies, or strategies in the Reno Master Plan.
2) Compliance with Title 18: The proposed development shall comply with all applicable 

standards in this Title, unless the standard is lawfully modified or varied. Compliance with 
these standards is applied at the level of detail required for the subject submittal.

3) Mitigates Traffic Impacts: The project mitigates traffic impacts based on applicable 
standards of the City of Reno and the Regional Transportation Commission.

4) Provides Safe Environment: The project provides a safe environment for pedestrians and 
people on bicycles.

5) Rational Phasing Plan: If the application involves phases, each phase of the proposed 
development contains all of the required streets, utilities, landscaping, open space, and 
other improvements that are required to serve or otherwise accompany the completed 
phases of the project, and shall not depend on subsequent phases for those improvements.
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Conditional Use Permit: In addition to meeting the criteria in Section 18.08.304(e), Approval 
Criteria Applicable to all Applications, the following findings shall be made prior to granting a 
conditional use permit: 

1) The proposed location of the use is in accordance with the objectives of this Title and the 
purpose of the zoning district in which the site is located;

2) The proposed land use and project design is compatible with surrounding development;
3) The proposed land use and project design is consistent with applicable development 

standards;
4) Public services and facilities are available to serve the project, or will be provided with 

development;
5) The characteristics of the use as proposed and as may be conditioned are reasonably 

compatible with the types of use permitted in the surrounding area; and
6) The granting of the conditional use permit will not be materially detrimental to the public 

health, safety, or welfare. The factors to be considered in evaluating this application shall 
include:

a. Property damage or nuisance resulting from noise, smoke, odor, dust, vibration, or 
illumination; and 

b. Any hazard to persons and property.

Attachments:

Exhibit A – Case Maps
Exhibit B – LDC21-00036 Decision Letter
Exhibit C – Site, Utility, & Grading Plans
Exhibit D – Renderings
Exhibit E - Preliminary Landscape Plan & Tree Plan
Exhibit F - Parking Area Screening Plan
Exhibit G – Public Comment
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Exhibit E - Preliminary Landscape Plan & 
Tree Plan





Common Name Condition
DBH 

(inches)
Tree Credits                           

(1 tree per 2.5 inch DBH)
Austrian Pine Good 24 9.6
Austrian Pine Good 20 8.0
Fruitless Mulberry Good 19 7.6
Honey Locust Good 13 5.2
Honey Locust Good 6 2.4
Honey Locust Good 6 2.4
London Plane Good 14 5.6
London Plane Good 30 12.0
Ponderosa Pine Good 30 12.0
Ponderosa Pine Good 20 8.0
Scotch Pine Good 13 5.2
Scotch Pine Good 11 4.4
Scotch Pine Good 13 5.2
Scotch Pine Good 15 6.0
Scotch Pine Good 14 5.6
Scotch Pine Good 11 4.4
Scotch Pine Good 13 5.2
Silver Maple Good 24 9.6
Sweetgum Good 7 2.8
Sweetgum Good 8 3.2
Sweetgum Good 7 2.8
Sweetgum Good 6 2.4
Sweetgum Good 7 2.8
Sweetgum Good 7 2.8
Sweetgum Good 6 2.4
Scotch Pine Good 18 7.2
Scotch Pine Good 11 4.4
Scotch Pine Good 13 5.2
Scotch Pine Good 19 7.6
Scotch Pine Good 9 3.6
Scotch Pine Good 9 3.6
Scotch Pine Fair 16 6.4
Scotch Pine Good 20 8.0

184

Common Name Condition
DBH 

(inches)
Tree Penalties                         

(1 tree per 2.5 inch DBH)
Tanyosho Pine Good 6 2.4

2

181

Total Tree Credits:

Tree Calculations per Section 18.04.105 RMC

Tree Credits:

Tree Penalties:

Total Tree Penalties:

Total Tree Credits After Penalties:



Exhibit F - Parking Area Screening Plan
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Leah Piccotti

From: Jim Atcheson <atchesonjim@hotmail.com>
Sent: Tuesday, November 19, 2024 12:54 PM
To: Leah Piccotti; Naomi Duerr
Subject: Lakeridge development project

Hi all,  
As a resident in the area affected by the proposed housing project located at the old Lakeridge Tennis 
Club, I am voicing my opposition to the proposed project . I will spare you my list of concerns as I'm sure 
they mirror everyone else's concern. I'm happy to provide a list of reasons if needed otherwise have a 
great day.  
Thanks, James Atcheson 
2110Brooksboro Circle, Reno NV 89509 
775 843-0993 

Get Outlook for iOS 

Exhibit G - Public Comment



Development Review Public Comment
The public comment form has a new entry from the public.

Case Number LDC25-00016

Position In Opposition

Comments I thought it was going to be condos
with much less density. Certainly not
273 apartments.

Email Address chrislong60@gmail.com

Name of Commentor Chris Long

Phone Number 775-848-9116

Submitted: 10/31/2024 6:36:53 PM

These comments were submitted on behalf of: (self if blank)



Development Review Public Comment
The public comment form has a new entry from the public.

Case Number LDC25-00016

Position In Opposition

Comments

I have lived in this area for over 13
years! The roads are old and the
traffic with in those moving to Reno
has increased without any
consideration of the residents who live
in this area. If this project is approved,
the traffic will be worse with more cars
turning onto McCarran! It is already a
struggle to turn off McCarran onto
Lakeside! Isn’t there enough condos /
apartments in our area!

Email Address 6382 Meadow Hill Circle

Name of Commentor Pat Newman

Phone Number 443.871.2142

Submitted: 11/18/2024 11:30:06 PM

These comments were submitted on behalf of: (self if blank)



Development Review Public Comment
The public comment form has a new entry from the public.

Case Number LDC25-00016

Position In Opposition

Comments

The original plan, as I recall , for this
parcel was for 155 units....It has
grown to 273 units !! Where will the
parking be (usually 2 vehicles per
door)? AND what will the impact on
the already impossible log jam on
McCarren / Lakeside ? There are no
other routes ? This is madness, and
totally unacceptable for developers to
develop that parcel beyond its
capacity....and then the rest of the
community must deal with the bad
traffic and impossible parking ??

Email Address lillettat@gmail.com

Name of Commentor Lilliana Trinchero

Phone Number 775-741-2446

Submitted: 11/19/2024 12:44:41 AM

These comments were submitted on behalf of: (self if blank)



Development Review Public Comment
The public comment form has a new entry from the public.

Case Number LDC25-00016

Position In Opposition

Comments

This is the worst area to add an
additional 275 apartments. There are
a thousand apartments on the same
block and across the streets from this
location. The traffic is a virtual
nightmare now. I live in Lakeridge and
must sit in gridlock every morning and
every evening when trying to get
home from work. My attorney claims
there needs to be an environmental
impact study performed for this
location before one shovel is used.

Email Address candy.klieman@gmail.com

Name of Commentor Candace Klieman

Phone Number 949 795 7646

Submitted: 11/19/2024 12:44:45 AM

These comments were submitted on behalf of: (self if blank)



Development Review Public Comment
The public comment form has a new entry from the public.

Case Number LDC25-00016

Position In Opposition

Comments

There is no mention of the number of
parking that will be available. In my
experience you need a minimum of 2
spaces for a one bedroom and 3-4
spaces for 2 bedrooms. The complex I
live in has overflow parking and it
almost always full. Withe the price if
rents it takes at least 2 working people
to afford a one bedroom which means
two vehicles. This complex is not on
the bus line.

Email Address morrisonharriett@yahoo.com

Name of Commentor Harriett MORRISON

Phone Number 7757700074

Submitted: 11/19/2024 2:05:57 AM

These comments were submitted on behalf of: (self if blank)



Development Review Public Comment
The public comment form has a new entry from the public.

Case Number LDC2500016

Position In Opposition

Comments Enough is enough Reno. The growth
has to stop. High impact area.

Email Address Seacella@hotmail.com

Name of Commentor Marcy Ross

Phone Number 7753036534

Submitted: 11/19/2024 3:36:51 PM

These comments were submitted on behalf of: Self (self if blank)



Development Review Public Comment
The public comment form has a new entry from the public.

Case Number LDC25-00016

Position In Opposition

Comments

Both the height and density of this
proposed land use is totally
inappropriate for this location. The
traffc at the corner of Plumas and
McCarren is terrible every morning and
late afternoon. Also, the look of tall
buildings is not in keeping with the
neighborhood.

Email Address nancychontos@gmail.com

Name of Commentor Nancy Chontos

Phone Number 9493578700

Submitted: 11/19/2024 8:53:15 PM

These comments were submitted on behalf of: (self if blank)
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Leah Piccotti

From: Naomi Duerr
Sent: Wednesday, November 20, 2024 10:28 AM
To: Jackie Bryant
Cc: Leah Piccotti; Mike Railey; Angela Fuss
Subject: P.S. Re: Ward 2 NAB comments on 6000 Plumas - Lakeside Tennis Club 

P.S. I meant to add that all three TV stations were there,  interviewed me,   and stayed the whole two 
hours of the hearing.  
 
-- Naomi 
 
------------------------- 
Naomi Duerr 
Councilmember - Ward 2 
City of Reno 
 
775-334-2017 
Duerrn@reno.gov 
 
 
 
 
 
Sent from my Verizon, Samsung Galaxy smartphone 
Get Outlook for Android 

From: Naomi Duerr 
Sent: Tuesday, November 19, 2024 8:43:23 PM 
To: Jackie Bryant <BryantJ@reno.gov> 
Cc: Leah Piccotti <PiccottiL@reno.gov>; Mike Railey <RaileyM@reno.gov>; Angela Fuss <FussA@reno.gov> 
Subject: Ward 2 NAB comments on 6000 Plumas - Lakeside Tennis Club  
  
Hi Leah,  
 
I'm not sure you were able to listen in tonight to the Ward 2 NAB meeting on the project known as Plumas 
Rededevelopmet, aka 6000 Plumas, aka Lakeside Tennis Club. 
 
There were about 50 residents in attendance, about half online.  
 
There were many important questions asked tonight to be addressed by the applicant and in the staff 
report by you. If you weren't online tonight,  I hope you get to watch the video.    
 
The Project is coming up soon at the Dec 5 Planning Commission.   You may recall that 9 people 
appealed the first version of this project about 4 years ago, followed by another 19 people who appealed 
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in the second iteration.  That hearing took will over 5 hours. And ended with a 4:3 Council vote to 
approve.  
 
This project was one of the most controversial projects to come before Council. The appeal hearing went 
on for something like 5 hrs. Three of the Council members did NOT vote to approve the project, including 
myself and Mayor Schieve.   It would be much better if the communities' questions and concerns could 
be answered through your review and the Planning Commission process.  
 
The biggest issues tonight seemed to be the monolithic,  prison-like look of the building which bears no 
resemblance to the general context or feel of the neighborhood, traffic, parking,  the need for public 
transportation, exacerbating the already existing congestion, and compromised fire evacuation. 
 
Please note: This is not a directive.  It is simply a suggestion. 
 
Thanks.  
 
-- Naomi  
 
 
------------------------- 
Naomi Duerr 
Councilmember - Ward 2 
City of Reno 
 
775-334-2017 
Duerrn@reno.gov 
 
 
 
 
 
Sent from my Verizon, Samsung Galaxy smartphone 
Get Outlook for Android 



Outlook

For Ward 2 11/19 Meeting re Plumas Redevelopment Project

From Bob Alessandrelli <RLA921@hotmail.com>
Date Sun 11/17/2024 8:01 PM
To NABs <NABs@reno.gov>

I registered for this meeting so that I could submit a comment. I'm unable to attend the meeting in
person or electronically.

As a nearby homeowner of more than 40 years, I have 2 things to say about the proposed project:

Their traffic study is either flawed or a lie. Traffic in this area is already a mess and at capacity... and the
Toll Bros. project isn't yet completed. Traffic for more than 300 units will acerbate  two already extremely
busy and backed up intersections. Please take a couple of trips in the morning and mid to late afternoon
to see for yourselves.

The building design reminds me of dwellings in Mother Russia. Namely, exceedingly unattractive.

Thank you for your consideration.

Bob Alessandrelli
2025 Lakeridge Dr
Reno 89509

11/18/24, 8:51 AM Mail - Jenifer Alvarez - Outlook

https://outlook.office365.com/mail/AAMkADI2YjgyNDc2LTIxNTktNGJjNC1hNzE5LTcwNGMyYmVmMzBkMAAuAAAAAAClZy%2FAqB0xSKaFyGBQcc… 1/1



Outlook

LDC25-00016 (Plumas Redevelopment),

From CINDI CHANDLER <cindicha@msn.com>
Date Tue 11/19/2024 7:44 AM
To NABs <NABs@reno.gov>

I am completely opposed to LDC25-00016 (Plumas Redevelopment), a proposed 273-unit
apartment complex on the former site of the Lakeridge Tennis Club, at the corner of Plumas
Street and South McCarran Boulevard. City Council was lied to when they first rezoned the
property for 150 senior condos and when Lyons purchased it and submitted a request for 513
apartment units. At that time, City Council should have revoked the rezoning. But instead, they
allowed them to submit a new request of 413 condos, which was approved despite board
presentations from neighboring homeowners and residents.  NOW WE ARE BACK TO
APARTMENTS WITH ANOTHER DEVELOPER PURCHASING FROM LYONS. HISTORY IS REPEATING
ITSELF AND THIS NEEDS TO STOP.

I recommend that NAB view the video presentations by the Residents to fully understand WHY
this new request from the new developer should NOT MOVE FORWARD.   Traffic, parking, public
safety, public transportation availability, and increased congestion of people and vehicles are
only a few issues that are major concerns to residents, not to mention four story buildings,
which are NOT in the current location.

This is an opportunity for NAB to hear THE RESIDENTS INSTEAD OF THE DEVELOPER AND DO
WHAT IS RIGHT FOR THE COMMUNITY AND SHARE IT WITH CITY COUNCIL.

11/19/24, 9:08 AM LDC25-00016 (Plumas Redevelopment), - Jenifer Alvarez - Outlook

about:blank 1/1
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Leah Piccotti

From: Melinda Biancalana <melindabiancalana@gmail.com>
Sent: Wednesday, November 20, 2024 5:00 PM
To: Leah Piccotti
Cc: Naomi Duerr
Subject: LDC25-00016(Plumas Redevelopment) A neighbor’s Opinion of new plan

Hello Ms. Piccoƫ, 
I just learned of the Plumas Redevelopment plan at the NAB Ward 2 meeƟng last night. 
I hope you will consider my opinions as you prepare for the Reno Planning Commission meeƟng December 5. 
   I am a Lakeridge/Carriage House resident and have owned my home here since 2007. 
Our community suffered the senseless  loss of Lakeridge Tennis and Swim Club and the empty site been an eyesore to all 
for 4 years now.  I know that can’t be replaced, but adding a monolithic 314 unit apartment complex in its place will add 
insult to injury! 
   There are mulƟple reasons to reject this development as it is proposed…. 
first the massive 5 story buildings will tower over our neighborhood in a style not complementary to exisƟng residences. 
   The resulƟng traffic snarls from esƟmates of approximately 700 more car trips daily will diminish even more the quality 
of life for those of us already dealing with increased traffic on Plumas from Toll Brothers Hilltop townhouses (and btw we 
despise the enormous “Hilltop” signage). 
   The current design of the proposed buildings, cheap generic looking boxes, is going to devalue real estate in the area.  
Most of our residences are 1 or 2 story with interesƟng rooflines. 
    Also, apartments are not as aƩracƟve as condominiums would be. 
Apartment dwellers are more transient and will not be as invested in the neighborhood. 
   In addiƟon, fire danger is always present.  EvacuaƟng neighborhoods above Plumas, up Ridgeview Drive, would be 
slower, less safe.  The increase of residents/cars at this site will make it extremely congested on any given day. 
   I implore you and the Planning Commission to deny this development plan as it is now. 
Current Lakeridge area neighbors deserve enhancement of our lovely neighborhood, nothing less. 
Let’s see fewer stories, fewer units and a more interesƟng design. 
 
Thank you, 
Melinda Biancalana 
6109 Carriage House Way 
Reno, NV 89519 
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Leah Piccotti

From: Lisa Hauserman <lisahauserman@gmail.com>
Sent: Wednesday, November 20, 2024 3:52 PM
To: Leah Piccotti; planningcommission@reno.gov
Subject: Ward 2 Plumas Redevelopment

Hello- 
 
I joined last night's neighborhood meeting via Zoom. I also had 
previously sent in my concerns to the NAB members.  
My initial concerns were with increased traffic in an already saturated 
area as well as deterioration of our green space like Bartley Ranch 
and Windy Hill. I live in the Green Ranch development and sometimes 
have to wait 8 -12 minutes to exit our driveway due to traffic and 
school related slow downs. Assuming that half of the new residents in 
the apartment complex are on the road at the same time, it will 
be increasing the traffic by OVER 1/4 of a mile! And that's just at the 
intersection of Plumas and McCarran or Lakeside and McCarran.  
After last night's presentation I have several more concerns. Most 
importantly the absolutely hideous structure being proposed. It does 
not fit into our neighborhood and as we are well aware, any non 
conforming building will bring down our property values. Our quaint 
neighborhood will be stuck with an institutional looking building that 
might be mistaken for a jail. 
My next concern is that it's apartments and not condos. This lends to 
a transient population and more crime. Apartments should be on less 
expensive land to keep rents lower.  
As this is a major thoroughfare from Hwy 80 into town, wouldn't it be 
nice to have more green space and a parklike setting? Maybe with the 
feeling of Caughlin Ranch- ponds and walkways or a dog park? 
There's lots of options.  
It's difficult to see how anyone can be in favor of this project.  
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Thank you, 
Lisa Hauserman 
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Leah Piccotti

From: Lindie Brunson <lindie@ferrari-lund.com>
Sent: Wednesday, November 20, 2024 8:28 PM
To: Leah Piccotti
Subject: Lakeridge Tennis Club/Plumas Development

I attended the NAB Ward 2 meeting last evening. The main discussion focused on plans for the vacant 
land on the corner of S. McCarran and Plumas, where Lakeridge Tennis Club used to be. Wood Rogers 
had representatives on hand to share the project proposal submitted by their client. In a nutshell, the 
project looks like all of the other ugly box apartment buildings being erected in Reno and Sparks. This 
project in no way fits in nor complements the surrounding properties. It is 4-5 stories tall, has no 
architectural interest, will increase the traffic problems that are already beyond control in that area, and 
will house a more transient population (because they are dense apartments and not townhomes or 
condominiums.) There was not one person at the meeting who supported the proposed project. Please 
reconsider what these developers have proposed. In my opinion they are throwing up a cheap build to 
make a ton of money and move on to the next town.  
 
Thank you for your time, 
 
Lindie Brunson 
--  

To help protect you r priv acy, Microsoft Office prevented automatic  
download of this pictu re from the Internet.

 
 
Lindie Brunson GRI SFR 
Honest and Trustworthy 
Ferrari-Lund Real Estate 
775.378.3018 
S.50592 
 

IMPORTANT NOTICE: Never trust wiring instructions sent via email. Cyber criminals are hacking email accounts and sending emails 
with fake wiring instructions. These emails are convincing and sophisticated. Always independently confirm wiring instructions in person 
or via a telephone call to a trusted and verified phone number. Never wire money without double-checking that the wiring instructions 
are correct. 
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Leah Piccotti

From: Pierce Donovan <pierce.donovan@unr.edu>
Sent: Wednesday, November 20, 2024 7:37 PM
To: Leah Piccotti
Cc: adurling@woodrodgers.com
Subject: Ward 2 NAB notes pertaining to the 11/19 Plumas redevelopment presentation

Hello Leah, 
 
I am a new member to the Ward 2 NAB, and I was encouraged to share comments regarding the new 
development at the site of the old Lakeridge Tennis Club. Below is a summary of some of the public and 
NAB member comments made at last night's meeting, filtered through my perspective. (For reference, 
my perspective is one of a resource economist at UNR with expertise related to land use and urban 
planning.) In bold, I have identified a short description to encapsulate each point: 

 Many residents expressed concerns over traffic and local road congestion, which, while valid, 
generally led to incorrect conclusions about how to alleviate these things. Several commenters 
wanted additional parking, despite the fact that there were already 438 spaces on the property for 
273 units. That is 1.6 spaces per unit, which is absurd once you consider that only 140 units are 
two (124) or three (16) bedrooms. Because parking is not assigned to units, nor is it going to incur 
an additional charge, the plan incentivizes more car use than one with fewer parking spaces, all 
else equal (for example, by attracting two-car households to the two-bed units, rather than one-
car households that simply desire more space). The correct policy to alleviate traffic concerns 
would be to reduce the number of available spaces on the property. Additionally, local traffic 
getting worse is inevitable because the area in question is a car-dependent suburb, and it is not 
the responsibility (or ability) of one developer to remedy a situation caused by decades of myopic 
city planning. The only solution to traffic is creating viable alternatives to driving, which I will 
explain in the next point. 

 There has been zero effort made to integrate transportation alternatives into the design of 
the project. This is a massive weak point that is correctible. Both NAB members and public 
commenters spoke about the need for collaboration with RTC in order to induce transit ridership 
among residents (through route planning and infrastructure that makes ridership an attractive 
option), and for abundant bicycle parking, distributed throughout the property. It is critical that 
the developer work with the city to induce demand for alternative modes of transportation. This is 
how they can address the traffic concerns. Adding parking spaces or widening roads do not 
accomplish this. 

 The Lakeside Dr exist should not allow for left turns. This is obvious given the inherent danger of 
crossing such a wide right of way just before a busy intersection with McCarran Bvld. Further, this 
intersection is very poorly designed, with a right slip lane enabling blind turns at greater speed off 
of McCarran and into the path of this property exit. This doesn't invalidate the project, but the City 
should plan on restricting that exit from permitting left turns. 

 The monolithic structure of the two buildings in question bothers a lot of the residents who live 
near the site. The styling of the structures is indeed soulless, but the size of the buildings is 
needed to house the 273 units cost-effectively. Some residents expressed concern that this 
development would change the character of the neighborhood, but these concerns lack weight 
given that the property abuts an aspirational highway. One resident architect motivated a nicer 
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solution would be to consider multiple smaller buildings, with what I imagine would be outdoor 
unit entrances and greater opportunity for natural light in each unit and improvements to the 
appearance of the facade of each building. I do not believe that these complaints are all that 
compelling to withhold a conditional use permit, but I do wonder who would want to live in the 
existing planned structures. 

 Local residents also displayed significant prejudice against renters. These beliefs should be 
discounted by the city. The same residents are quick to forget that the increased demand for 
housing in Reno has landed them enormous capital gains without merit. As people move to the 
area, they deserve the same housing opportunities as the people who came before them. This can 
only be accomplished by increasing density with infill projects throughout Reno, which is exactly 
what this project aims to do. Related: there were some claims that condos would be more 
agreeable because of some "buy in" effect leading to increased community engagement, but this 
presumes that renters could not have as great a positive impact on the community (which is of 
course unfounded). This renter disagrees with the harmful sentiment espoused by the residents. 

 Lastly, there were a few comments that can be summarized as incumbent resident greed. It is 
not the City's place to deny projects in order to protect the unearned appreciation in the housing 
values of local residents. It is draconian zoning and building policy that created a housing 
affordability crisis in Reno, and this can only be reversed by defeating the toxic idea that housing 
is an investment that must go up in value at the expense of younger people moving to the area. 
Please ignore all selfish anti-social concerns about property values, as they demonstrate a lack of 
moral character that should not be tolerated in Reno. This should have no influence on the 
decisions of the planning department. These views are incompatible with the goals of increasing 
density and making Reno a nicer place to live. 

In sum, from the presentation and comments that I heard yesterday, there wasn't much to convince me 
that this project shouldn't happen in its current form, with what I consider to be relatively minor 
revisions. 
 
Thank you for receiving these comments. 
 
Pierce 
 
Pierce Donovan 
University of Nevada, Reno 
Department of Economics 
piercedonovan.github.io 
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Project Request

• Conditional use permit to
• Allow for more than 100-

units in the GC zoning 
district (273 units)

• Allow for fills greater than 
10-feet in height



Project Request

• Conditional use permit to
• Allow for more than 100-

units in the GC zoning 
district (273 units)

• Allow for fills greater than 
10-feet in height



Existing Master 
Plan

• Suburban Mixed Use
“Provides an opportunity for a 
broader mix of uses in a more 
suburban context while also 
preserving opportunities for 
higher-density infill and 
redevelopment.”

“Provides opportunities for 
higher-density housing within 
close proximity to services and 
employment.”



Existing Zoning

• General Commercial
Allows for a mix of commercial 
and higher density residential 
uses



Thompson Thrift Company Profile • Who We Are 5

AVENUE64
O’FALLON, MISSOURI

4.5+ Million
Commercial GLA

650+
Team Members

23,300+
Multifamily

Units

$6+ Billion
Total Development Cost

165+
Commercial

Developments

86
Residential

Communities

Active In

22
States

*Combined stats as of Q3 2024

Our company track record speaks to an unwavering 
dedication to mission and core competencies.

Thompson Thrift By The Numbers
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Multi-Project Development
Partnerships Raised Totaling

$1.1B
$5B
Total Development Costs

30+
Active Lender
Relationships

86+
Residential Developments

23,300+
Units Started Since 2010

$1.5B
Equity Capital Deployed
Since 2010

$3.5B
Construction Debt
Obtained Since 2010

Mixed-Use
Multifamily
Corporate O i c e s  
Regional O i c e s  
Regional Teams

Residential Development Statistics

Data as of 8/4/2024. Historical data is not representative of future results.Thompson Thrift Company Profile • Who We Are 6



Project Specifics

• 9.3± acres
• 273 multifamily units
• 2 buildings

• Building 1 – ±45’-55’ split 
level

• Building 2 – ±45’
• Increased front setback
• 2.4± acres of landscape area (1-

acre more than code 
requirement
• 219 trees required
• 309 trees provided

• 155 existing mature 
trees preserved

• 154 new trees planted
• Onsite amenities
• Ample parking – 438 spaces 

provided (305 required)



















Thompson Thrift’s Mission:
To Positively Impact Our Team Members, and the Communities We Serve

TT By the Numbers:

1) 13th Largest Apartment Developer in the US

2) $6+ Billion in Development Cost

3) 87 Residential Communities Across 23 States

4) 23,300+ Units

5) 650+ Employees

Approximate Rents:

1) Studios - $1,735 / Month

2) 1 Bed / 1 Bath - $1,995 / Month

3) 2 Bed / 2 Bath - $2,440 / Month

4) 3 Bed / 2 Bath - $2,950 / Month

TT Renters:

1) Average Age: 35

2) Average Household Size: 1.6

3) Average Household Income: $109,021

4) We attract a diverse community of young 
professionals, mature couples, and young families 
who are seeking a premium, upscale rental 
experience.

Site Criteria:

1) High Traffic Thoroughfare

2) Proximity to Good Jobs

3) Proximity to High-End Housing & Schools

4) Proximity to High-End Retail

Our Product:

We specialize in the development of Class A, luxury apartment communities. Our units come with premium finishes such as stainless-steel 
appliances, quartz countertops, and tile backsplashes. Our communities feature professionally decorated clubhouses, resort-style pools with 

cabanas and putting greens, and courtyards with water features. We are committed to bringing apartments and residents that are equal to the 
quality of the beautiful Lakeridge neighborhood they will live in.



Traffic

• Updated traffic study 
conducted October 2024

• Project utilizes existing 
driveways on Plumas and 
Lakeside

• Existing driveway on McCarran 
will be removed

• Existing intersection operations 
will have negligible impacts due 
to the proposed project

• RTC’s 2050 RTP identifies 
widening of South McCarran 
adjacent to the project to 
improve intersection 
operations

• Sidewalk will be added on 
McCarran Boulevard



Approved Plan

• 8 buildings oriented 
toward project edge

• 4-stories
• Central amenity with pool
• Gated
• Driveways on Plumas, 

Lakeside and McCarran

Dog Park

Pickleball
12,000 – 15,000 sf 

Clubhouse

Indoor / 
Outdoor 

Pool

Outdoor 
Kitchen

Outdoor 
Rec Area

Community 
Garden

24/7 Guard 
House

>40’ Setback
(4X > Code)

~25’ Setback
(2.5X > Code)

~25’ Setback
(2.5X > Code)



Proposed Plan

• 2 buildings oriented 
toward center of property

• 4-stories
• Central amenity with pool
• Driveways on Plumas and 

Lakeside

>80-112’ Setback

Indoor Amenity 
Space 

Outdoor 
Pool

~64’ Setback

~50-120’ Setback

Dog Park

~140’ Setback



Allowed in GC 
Zoning

Current Approved 
Plan

Proposed 
Plan

Housing Type Higher density 
residential products

Condominiums Market Rate 
Apartments

Density 419 units
(45 du/acre)

314 units
(34 du/acre) 

273 units
(29 du/are)

Building Height 65-feet
5-stories

40-50 feet
4-stories

45-55 feet
4 stories

Front Setback 10-feet ±40-feet (building) ±40-feet (parking)
±80-140 feet 

(building)
Parking Required: 325 stalls

Provided: 392 stalls
Required: 289 stalls
Provided: 438 stalls



Andy Durling, AICP
adurling@woodrodgers.com 

mailto:adurling@woodrodgers.com


LDC25-00016
(Plumas Redevelopment) 

Reno Planning Commission
December 5, 2024
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Project Information
Site: 

• ±9.48 acre site

Request:

Conditional Use Permit

• 273-unit multi-family 
apartment complex

• grading resulting in fills 
greater than ten feet. 
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Zoning District
 

• General Commercial (GC)

Key Issues

• Overall Site Design

• Compatibility with 
surrounding developments 
& uses

• Traffic, access, & 
Circulation

• Tree preservation
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Background
2019 Zone Change

• Club Lakeridge 
SPD to GC

2021 Tentative Map 
& Conditional Use 
Permit

• 314 Condos
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Overall Site 
Design

• 273-unit 
multifamily 
apartment 
complex

• Two buildings

• 4/5 stories (45 to 
56 feet in height)

• 437 parking 
spaces (305 
required)

• 8,000 sq. ft. dog 
park



Grading
• Maximum 

Fills:
 23.2 feet

6
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Compatibility
• High density residential (29 

du per acre) surrounded by 
moderate density residential

• Surrounded by arterial 
streets 

• Increased height = 
increased setbacks

 44 feet from Plumas
 112 feet from 

McCarran
 48 - 64 feet from east
 60 -100+ from south 
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Compatibility
• Front setback buffer + 

existing mature trees will 
mitigate the building mass

• 155 existing trees + 154 
proposed trees = 309 trees

 RMC requires 219 
trees

• ± 26% landscaping
 RMC requires 15 %

• Vegetative screening on 
the south adjacent to the 
compactor and dog park 
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Traffic, Access, & 
Circulation
• McCarran/Plumas – 

delay will increase by 
less than one second

• McCarran/Lakeside – 
delay will increase by 
two seconds

• RTC McCarran 
widening expected in 5 
to 10 years (per RTC)

• ± $906,000 RRIF

• Sidewalk with partial 
landscaped parkway
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General Review Criteria Staff Review and Analysis

Consistency with the Reno 
Master Plan

Consistent with plan goals, policies, and 
strategies 

Compliance with Title 18 With the Conditions of Approval, the project 
meets and exceeds RMC standards

Mitigates Traffic Impacts Delays will be minimal (1 to 2 seconds)

Provides Safe Environment Increased setbacks, sidewalk and landscaped 
parkway will improve the environment for 
pedestrians and people on bicycles

Findings
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Conditional Use Permit 
Review Findings

Staff Review and Analysis

Use is in accordance with 
RMC and the purpose of 
the zoning district

Purpose: The GC district is intended to 
accommodate... a mix of higher density 
residential, retail, commercial, and other 
employment- and service-oriented uses. 

Design is compatible with 
surrounding development

Surrounded by residential uses and arterial 
streets; increased setbacks, % of landscaping, 
number of trees, extra screening… will coexist 
with surrounding development without conflict

Design is consistent with 
development standards

Meets and exceeds the minimum RMC 
standards

Findings
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Conditional Use Permit 
Review Findings

Staff Review and Analysis

Available public services Yes, it’s an infill project

Characteristics are 
reasonably compatible with 
the types of use permitted in 
the surrounding area

Characteristics, aka the distinctive features, 
proposed will coexist with the types of uses 
permitted in the surrounding area

Not detrimental to the public 
health, safety, or welfare

Once developed, noise, smoke, odor, dust, 
vibration, illumination, and other hazards shall 
be mitigated 

Findings
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Recommended Motion

Based upon compliance with the applicable findings, I 
move to approve the conditional use permit review 
subject to the conditions listed in the staff report. 











Planning Commission Public Comment
The public comment form has a new entry from the public.

Planning Commission
Meeting Date 2024-12-05

Agenda Item or Case
Number LDC25-00016

Position In Opposition

Comments Dear P.C. members and honorable City
Council members: I didn't live in Reno
when the Tennis Center existed. I've
only come to know the deserted hole
in the ground labeled as LDC25-
00016. Some of the residents said this
land was promised as dedicated senior
housing - which is lacking in this city
with amenities that accommodate
seniors' needs. Why can't this building
be dedicated to Senior housing - just
as other projects are dedicated to
affordable housing? (I'm not saying
affordable-senior housing but some of
the units could be dedicated to be
affordable.) Seniors need apartment
homes that have elevators - this
project has elevators. Seniors need
easy access to stores and medical
offices and easy parking - this project
is centrally located and has an unusual
concentration of medical offices within
two blocks. If this Senior Housing was
promised by the developers and then
sold off to Thompson Thrift - shouldn't
the promise be kept and enforced by
the City? This project is also void of
design - it is a solid mass and was
referred to by the attendees at the
Ward 2 NAB as a cookie-cut eyesore of
apartments being built in town, not



making any effort to fit into the Ward
2 neighborhood. This building could
have elevation changes to allow for a
roof top social center for the residents.
This building could be GREEN and
have roof-top gardens for the
residents. Why isn't the overlay of
adding green space on roof tops and
solar panels where viable part of the
master plan for the City? It could also
be energy efficient by using covered
parking spaces to protect against the
summer heat and winter snows, that
also include solar panels on the
parking cover roofs. This plan is a
duplicate from another city by the
developer, which is efficient for them
but provides nothing architecturally
grand or even better than mediocre to
highlight this major intersection in
Reno on the McCaran Loop. Shouldn't
it be a place maker - can't Reno have
something better in design standard
that exceeds our expectations? My
experience is that the developer plans
for the minimum requirements
according to code and there is no
consistent effort for holding visual,
environmental or design standards as
part of building in the Greatest Little
City. Reno can be better with better
visual design standards. Sincerely,
Audrey Keller, Ward 2 Director

Email Address AUDREY@SWISSFAMILYKELLER.COM

Name of Commentor AUDREY KELLER

Address 720 MAREWOOD TRL

Phone Number 8182920447

Submitted: 11/21/2024 6:26:48 PM



These comments were submitted on behalf of: NAB WARD 2 DIRECTOR (self if blank)
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Leah Piccotti

From: carole mccann <cmccannak@gmail.com>
Sent: Saturday, November 23, 2024 1:36 AM
To: Leah Piccotti
Subject: 273 units at Plumas & S McCarran area

I am deeply concerned about the proposed 
construction of the 273-multi family apartment 
building in the McCarran and Plumas area and the 
significant impact it will have on traffic. The addition 
of over 550 vehicles to the already congested roads in 
this neighborhood is alarming. It is imperative that 
the city requires the developer to implement 
substantial road modifications to accommodate this 
increase in traffic before moving forward with the 
project. 
 

As a recent homeowner in the area, I would not have 
purchased my property had I known this 
development was in the works. This issue demands 
immediate attention to protect the livability and 
safety of our community. 
Please keep us informed of any future meetings, 
preferably by email.   
Don.mccann55@gmail or cmccannak@gmail.com 
Sincerely, 
Donald & Carole McCann 
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Sent from my iPhone 



Planning Commission Public Comment
The public comment form has a new entry from the public.

Planning Commission
Meeting Date 2024-12-03

Agenda Item or Case
Number www.reno.gov/PCPublicComment

Position In Opposition

Comments Prior to the purchase by Lyons, the
Tennis Club property rezoning was
approved to accommodate 150 senior
condos with the agreement with the
developer that key pools and tennis
courts would remain. Then in 2019
Lyons purchased the property.
Suddenly the tennis courts and pools
were demolished and Lyons submitted
a request for approximately 350
apartment units. This was a complete
VIOLATION of the original agreement
for the rezoning in the first place. City
Council should have revoked the
rezoning permit at that time but did
not. Instead, City Council had Lyons
resubmit another proposal, in which
they submitted a request for 314
condominiums. THERE WERE
NUMEROUS PRESENTATIONS BY
RESIDENTS JUSTIFYING OPPOSITION
TO THE PROPOSAL AT THAT TIME.
THOSE OPPOSITIONS STILL STAND. I
recommend the Planning Commission
review the resident presentations prior
to voting. TRAFFIC, bike safety,
parking, and congestion on Plumas
and Lakeridge continue to be main
issues regarding the proposed
apartments and previously approved
condominiums. I drive Plumas and



McCarran daily and YOUR TRAFFIC
REPORT IS INACCURATE AND WORSE
THAN THE REPORT. This is NOT A
LOCATION FOR APARTMENTS NOR
DOES THE DESIGN OF THESE BOX
MONSTROSITIES ENHANCE THE
NEIGHBORHOOD. We have NO 4 and
5 story buildings in the surrounding
areas and this “eye sore” of a
compound will detract from the
current environment.

Email Address cindicha@msn.com

Name of Commentor cindi chandler

Address 6184 Carriage House Way, Reno

Phone Number 9092259278

Submitted: 12/4/2024 5:03:43 AM

These comments were submitted on behalf of: (self if blank)
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Leah Piccotti

From: dvdtitz@gmail.com
Sent: Sunday, November 24, 2024 5:28 PM
To: Leah Piccotti
Cc: adurling@woodrodgers.com; Jenifer Alvarez
Subject: NAB Comments for LDC25-00016(Plumas Redevelopment)

Leah, 
Please find below my comments on the Subject Development: 

1. I support this re-development.  Reno should be encouraging these types of projects that increase housing 
options in our urban core.  However, building these developments as we have in the past, that is to be car-
centric, has serious detrimental effects.  Increased vehicle traffic brings increased pollution, and noise, 
and a decrease in public safety and quality of life.   In this and every urban infill development, the city 
should be working with the developer to look for opportunities to build infrastructure for alternate 
transportation modes (biking, riding, walking, transit).  Many of the negative comments around this project 
were related to the increased traffic this development will bring.  It does not have to be that way.  Can a bus 
stop be put on the property fronting McCarran?  Can more pedestrian access points be included onto 
McCarran?  Is adequate bike parking and storage available? 

2. Please discourage the developer from having more parking spaces than required.  When we build 
infrastructure for cars, we get more cars.  We need to start building at the human scale, for people.  When 
we build for cars, we get more cars; something nobody wants.  Also, let’s remember what was on this site 
prior to this re-development.  It was a very visually pleasing establishment with plenty of trees and green 
space.  To pave this area over in parking lots is not only depressing but will add to Reno’s urban heat island 
effect.  Please replace un-needed and non-required parking spaces with green space.   

3. The Proposed buildings are not aesthetically pleasing at all.  If the city has any leverage with the developer, 
they should use it to encourage a more context sensitive design.  There must be a way to have a cost-
effective building design that respects the character of this neighborhood.   

4. The Lakeside exit should be designated for emergency vehicle use only.  It would be safer if all resident 
traffic went in and out the Plumas St driveway.  If this is not feasible, the exit should be right out only.  I feel 
this driveway is too close to the McCarren Intersection to safely permit left turns.   

5. Can the city require the developer install rooftop solar and carport solar panels?  I would love to see this 
incorporated in the project to help to reduce planet warming pollution.  Reno is one of the fastest warming 
cities in the US.  The city should also be discouraging developers from building new natural gas 
infrastructure.  Heating and cooking can be done with less pollution (both indoor and outdoor) with 
electricity, especially as our power grid becomes more environmentally sustainable. 

 
Thank you for the opportunity to comment. 
 
Dave Titzel, P.E. 
(775) 230-6113 
Dvdtitz@gmail.com 
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Cali Shy

From: Leah Piccotti
Sent: Monday, December 2, 2024 3:38 PM
To: Planning Tech
Subject: FW: LDC25-00016(Plumas Redevelopment) - don't approve this

Please forward to the PC. 
Thank you 놴놲놵놶놷놳 
 
 

 

Leah Piccotti 
(She/Her/Hers) 
Associate Planner 
Development Services 
775-334-2178 (o) 775-870-5531 (c) 
Piccottil@Reno.Gov 
1 E. First St., Reno, NV 89505 
 
Reno.Gov | Connect with us:  

 

 
 

From: dzcpa@aol.com <dzcpa@aol.com>  
Sent: Monday, December 2, 2024 3:14 PM 
To: Leah Piccotti <PiccottiL@reno.gov> 
Cc: Naomi Duerr <DuerrN@reno.gov> 
Subject: LDC25-00016(Plumas Redevelopment) - don't approve this 
 
 

Hello Ms. Piccotti, 
 
I request that you and the Planning Commission deny this development plan as proposed. 
 
Please consider the below as you prepare for the Reno Planning Commission meeting 
December 5. 
 I am a Lakeridge/Carriage House resident since 2018. 
 
Please consider that the traffic survey was paid for by the developer's consultant, Wood Rogers. 
The new and old traffic surveys are not completely objective as the developer or consultant 
will not continue to hire the traffic surveyor if the results are not favorable to the proposed 
development. I read the old traffic survey and as a resident experiencing existing traffic 
conditions daily at that time believe that traffic study to not reflect actual traffic experience. 
Headway Transportation LLC's claim in the new October 18, 2024 traffic study that this 
development will only cause 1 or 2 seconds of delay in not creditable, although it provides 
the planning commission and the developer with the paper needed to support proceeding 
with approving this project contrary to what will actually occur with traffic problems caused 
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by approving  this development. Neither does 109 AM and 139 PM peak period vehicles 
make sense considering 273 residences and the associated parking spaces mentioned in 
the study.  Waiting for 2050 RTC McCarran widening mentioned in the new traffic study is 
not quick enough for current residents. We all know it isn't likely to occur in 2031 or the early 
2030's. Wishful RTC planning projections leads to overreliance on these plans to justify 
developments that don't have the current infrastructure that is needed.  Consider the RTC 
plan for mid-town S. Virginia Street - not enough parking and increased rents resulting in 
closed businesses that couldn't afford the higher rent has discouraged people from going to 
Mid-town instead of encouraging people to shop and eat there. We all know that Reno traffic 
in general, and specifically S. McCarran, Plumas south of S. McCarran, the McCarran and 
Plumas intersection, and S. McCarran between Lakeside and Plumas are already 
congested enough without adding a large residential building. So, I do agree with the LOS 
D&E ratings, which supports my observations. Even the previously approved building for 
this site would increase traffic flow. The resulting congestion will make this a less desirable 
neighborhood to live in. Waiting until 2035 to 2050 to widen McCarran doesn't justify 
developing the property as proposed in 2025.  
I understand the Mayor's goal is to increase density to provide more housing, but it won't 
work in this one space that was formerly a tennis club that served the community, given the 
surrounding street capacity and road access. This will create more street congestion for the 
existing nearby renters, condos and residential homes with no significant improvements to 
the roads adjacent to this development. Approving the current design is going to devalue real 
estate in the area.   
 
The following are more reasons to reject this development as it is proposed: 
1. There is no 5 story building nearby and this will appear out of place in comparison to the 
surrounding community. A towering monstrosity. Even the commercial building across the street 
at Plumas where Wells Fargo Advisors is located is only 3 stories, and the businesses east 
across Lakeside are only 2 stories. All surrounding rental buildings are 2 stories. 
2. The design is not compatible with the surrounding buildings. What is currently planned are 2 
glass and metal buildings. There are no other predominantly glass and metal structures nearby. 
Brick, wood, concrete stucco, stone are the prevailing exterior surface materials for both the 
commercial buildings and nearby rental structures.  
3. Even though all the Toll Bros. Hilltop residences are not occupied, there is already too much 
traffic congestion of vehicles going north from the Ridgeview developments and the Hilltop/golf 
course road. At certain times of the day, traffic trying to turn left to go west on S. McCarran 
already backs all the way up beyond the Hilltop/golf course road and the space in the road 
allocated for cars to turn left (west) onto McCarran. There is no room left to accommodate more 
traffic.  Where is the additional traffic going to go unless the developer widens Plumas? 
4. Traffic on S. McCarran going east between Lakeside and Plumas already completely fills the 
distance between the Lakeside and Plumas and backs up west of Plumas. How is the traffic 
exiting this development and the other existing residences intending to go right/east on S. 
McCarran accomplish this when there already is no space during morning and afternoon traffic? 
The north bound Plumas traffic is going back up at least to the entrance of this new development 
at certain times of the day. 
5. When traffic backs up going east on S. McCarran from Plumas to Lakeside, traffic wanting to 
go south on Lakeside stopped at the Plumas light will turn right/south onto Plumas go up to 
Ridgeview and turn left east to get to Lakeside and turn right /south on Lakeside to avoid the 
back up on McCarran. There is no stop sign or traffic light at Plumas and Ridgeview and I have 
witnessed some close calls/near accidents from vehicles on Ridgeview going west trying to 
cross Plumas to continue on Ridgeview, or by cars coming east down the hill on Ridgeway trying 
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to turn left to go north on Plumas. This will be further aggravated by the additional traffic from the 
development.  
6. The developments off Plumas going west on Ridgeview are in an area susceptible to fires. 
Houses were burnt down in 2011 and the neighborhood evacuated. A fire on November 17, 
2020 required evacuation of the residences on or off of upper Ridgeview.  This new 
development becomes a safety concern if there is insufficent road capacity to evacuate 
everyone. 
7. The congestion caused by this development will re-route many residences on upper 
Ridgeway to avoid Plumas by crossing past Plumas east on Ridgeway, to turn left/north on 
Lakeside. Traffic going left/south out of the proposed development to turn left/east on Ridgeway 
to get to Lakeside south of McCarran is going to add to congestion. Going east on Ridgeway to 
turn left to go north on Lakeside is already difficult without additional traffic added from the 
development.  
8. Even though the development parking meets code, practically there will be more cars than 
parking spaces. The parking along Plumas is already crowded from existing rental properties 
that don't have sufficient parking. Where will these cars go? The developer wouldn't care about 
this so this will become a city problem. 
9. How are the Lakeridge Golf employees and golfers and the Hilltop residents trying to exit 
going left/north going to accomplish this when Plumas is backed up beyond the entrance exit 
road for Lakeridge Golf/Hilltop and there is no space to exit? Is the developer going to widen 
Plumas? 
10. If there is an exit planned on Lakeside, some of the above points is going to apply to the 
Lakeside exit for cars wanting to go left/north towards McCarran. Traffic going north during peak 
periods already backs up to to the driveway of the commercial development across the street on 
Lakeview where Starbucks and the M-3 restaurant are located, leaving no space for the new 
development apartment vehicles to turn left.  
 11. Crash history of 51 accidents will increase with the new Hilltop resident's traffic and the 
traffic from the proposed development. This is acceptable and should be approved? 
12. Closest bus line is .8 miles away, increasing apartment renters need for a vehicle instead of 
using public transportation This isn't going to be like the new developments at the corner of 
Longley and S. Virginia, which does have adequate public  transit. Those developments are also 
not 5 stories, and they are in a much bigger commercial area. 
13. From the recent traffic study Table 3 note 2. 
As shown in the table, the S. McCarran Boulevard/Plumas Street intersection is expected to
 operate at  LOS F during the AM peak hour without the project. So the proposed project 
is likely to put S. McCarran Lakeside to  Plumas section off the LOS charts (the study just 
uses F when considering the development) when the city's standard is higher than 
that?  Per RTC's level of service criteria for the City of Reno noted in the traffic study.  
“All regional roadway facilities projected to carry more 
than 27,000 ADT at the latest RTP horizon – LOS  E or better.”  
 
To conclude, based on the criteria listed in Woods Rogers conditional use deck, it is 
questionable whether this project meets the requirements. 
 
 *The proposed land use and project design is compatible with surrounding development - 
NO.  The proposed characteristics and architecture are not similar to the surrounding 
area. 
 *The granting of the conditional use permit will not be materially detrimental to the 
public health, safety, or welfare. The factors to be considered in evaluating this 
application shall include: Property damage or nuisance resulting from noise, smoke, odor, 
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dust, vibration, or illumination; and any hazard to persons and property. See above 
comments. 
 IN ADDITION TO THESE FINDINGS, ALL DEVELOPMENT APPLICATIONS SHALL 
MEET THE FOLLOWING APPROVAL CRITERIA.  
 3) The project mitigates any anticipated traffic impacts. - NO   
4) The project provides for a safe environment. - NO  
 
  Current Lakeridge area neighbors don't deserve the negative impacts of this proposed 
development. If approved, we will remember this with our votes in future elections.   
 

 
Thank you, 
Donald and Ranjini Zucker 
6124 Carriage House Way 
 
Reno, NV 89519 
 
 
 
 
 



To:  renoplanningcommission@reno.gov, publiccomment@reno.gov 
CC:  Naomi Duerr (Duerrn@reno.gov); Leah Picotti <piccottil@reno.gov>; Nabs@Reno.gov 
Re:  Case No. LDC25-00016, Plumas Redevelopment 
 
Case No. LDC25-00016, Plumas Redevelopment, is on the 12/05/24 Planning Commission agenda.  I am 
writing to express my concerns about the proposal, both personally and as a Ward 2 NAB board 
member.  I do not support this project as proposed. 
 
The proposal for a new CUP was presented to the NAB on 11/19/24.  The meeting was well-attended by 
about 50 area residents, both in person and online.  The main concerns were about the incompatibility 
of the mass/scale and architecture of the buildings in the context of the existing neighborhood, 
worsening of existing congestion in the area, the impact of increased traffic on evacuations in case of 
fire, and difficulty of accessing public transportation from the project area.  I share all of these concerns.   
 
Development of the former Lakeridge Tennis Club property should be with a project that area residents 
can support, particularly given the controversial history of the site.   
 
I ask the Planning Commission to delay approval of this project and invite the developer to consider a 
design that is more compatible with the neighborhood. 
 
This could be fairly easily accomplished by modifying the design to incorporate multiple groups of 
buildings, similar to those in the approved site plan.  The goal would be to reduce the 
horizontality/continuous wall-like appearance of the project and better reflect how the surrounding 
area was developed.   
 
Multiple groups of buildings would also create a more pedestrian-friendly, inviting community because 
the walking paths could meander throughout the 9+ acre site, rather than being limited to sidewalks 
surrounding two buildings and parking areas as proposed.  

 
 
Additional concerns about this proposal are outlined below. 
 
Pedestrian amenities 
Title 18.04.1002(6) describes publicly accessible pedestrian amenities that include many things other 
than walkways.  Required public improvements don’t count.  
• The project should incorporate amenities other than sidewalks and “enhanced landscaping”, such as 

plazas, artwork, fountains, and seating.   
• It should not be allowed to contribute to the pedestrian amenity fund in lieu of creating on-site 

amenities. 
 
Building Massing and Form 
Title 18.04.103 (c)(6) states that multi-building development shall incorporate a variety of building 
heights and forms to create visual interest.   
• The proposed buildings don’t comply with this requirement. They are blocky and lack visual interest.  
 
Common Areas 
Title 18.04.103(a)(3)7(e) states that multi-family dwellings with >30 units shall provide common areas 
visible from windows.   
• It appears that much of the visible common area for this project is a parking lot, which probably is 

not the intention of this requirement.   



Step Backs 
Title 18.09.309 (GC district standards) requires one foot of additional step back for each one foot above 
the height of 35’.  It also intends for the GC district to “support the gradual transition of the city’s 
suburban corridors to a mix of higher density…uses”.   
• The proposed development does not comply with the step back standard, nor does it reflect support 

a gradual transition of uses.   
 
43% Excess Parking, Master Plan, and Heat Index 
The CUP application states that 305 parking spaces are required, and that 437 spaces will be provided to 
allow “for greater flexibility in leasing, as well as provide the developer with flexibility during final design 
should market conditions warrant a different unit mix”.  A footnote says that the CUP unit mix is subject 
to change based on final building permit unit count. 
• The Planning Commission should ask for clarity about the 132 extra parking spaces, and how the 

developer envisions them being used "based on market conditions".  It may mean that up to 132 
additional units could be incorporated in the buildings by splitting larger apartments.  This could 
bring the total unit count to 405 (versus 273). 

• The quantity of excess parking seems contrary to the goals and policies of the Master Plan, as well 
as to the parking requirements outlined by Title 18. 

• Excess parking spaces contribute to the local heat index by increasing pavement cover acreage and 
decreasing the acreage available for landscaping and/or pedestrian amenities.  It also contributes to 
the overall appearance of the project as a large parking lot surrounding two out-of-scale buildings. 

 
Previous Conditions 
Council added conditions to the tentative map that was approved for this site in 2021.  The PC staff 
report states that two of the conditions added by Council were related to monetary contributions 
towards aquatic needs and affordable housing.  It does not indicate that these conditions were carried 
forward into conditions for the proposed PUD. 
• What is the status of the monetary contribution conditions that currently exist for the approved site 

plan?  These conditions should follow any development on this site.  The aquatic contribution should 
be retained and used for area aquatic activities.  The condition requiring an affordable housing 
contribution should be retained unless it is covered by a different regulatory mandate. 

 
 
Thank you. 
Donna Keats 
Ward 2 NAB Member 
 
 
 
 
 



Development Review Public Comment
The public comment form has a new entry from the public.

Case Number LDC25-00016

Position In Opposition

Comments Aesthetically, this project will not fit
into the Lakeridge community and the
traffic will be terrible. This Big Box
Apartment complex is tall and square
and unattractive. They are popping up
all over town and just because they
are painted multiple colors does not
make them visually appealing. In
addition to a structure that will not fit
into the aesthetic of the Lakeridge
Planned Community, the increase in
traffic would be insufferable; every
resident will be waiting in traffic twice
as long because of the congestion
caused by 546 more cars (273 new
households x 2/cars per household).
Development is not always about how
much money you can make on a
project. You have to consider the
impact on the community; including
schools, police and fire protection; and
other infrastructure such as forestry
and parks. You also know, from two
previous environmental impact
studies, that Ridgeview cannot
support the traffic if it was connected
to McCarran so that will never be a
viable option even though a shoddy
one week study in early April last year
purported to supported the increase in
the speed limit to 30 MPH, which of
course should never have happened
because of dangerous blind corners;
visual obstructions; parks, tennis &
pickleball courts, and pathways and
streets that have now all become a
danger to the residents. There are



thousands of residents in the
Lakeridge community that don't want
this project approved, and sending out
a yellow postcard with notice of public
hearing after the election and just
before the holidays so that everyone
thinks it's just a piece of junk mail will
not allow for the response needed. I
have personally discussed this project
with my neighbors, and none of them
support it but don't trust our
government to do the right thing.
Prove them wrong, and vote against
this project regardless of how much
money the developer pours into our
community. It's the right thing to do.

Email Address jjreno@charter.net

Name of Commentor James Johnson

Phone Number 775-722-5340

Submitted: 11/28/2024 5:15:01 PM

These comments were submitted on behalf of: Representing myself. (self if blank)



Planning Commission Public Comment
The public comment form has a new entry from the public.

Planning Commission
Meeting Date 2024-12-05

Agenda Item or Case
Number LDC25-00016

Position In Opposition

Comments

The current plan that has been
proposed is not the original proposal
that was submitted. The original
proposal kept the Lakeridge athletic
center, tennis courts and pool with
each living space, or unit built over the
garage. It wasn't proposed to be a
four-story apartment complex. The
developer shouldn't be rewarded for
his deception with this latest permit
request. The other concern I have is
the traffic that will be generated from
this development that will overwhelm
the Lakeridge, Plumas and McCarren
Blvd roadways. Also, I do not believe
that Huffaker Elementary school can
accommodate the number of new
students that this development could
house. Thank you for your
consideration - Respectfully
Submitted, Kathleen McKillip Johnson

Email Address sweetpeareno@gmail.com

Name of Commentor Kathleen McKillip Johnson



Address 3090 Alpine Creek RD, Reno NV 89509

Phone Number 775-722-5339

Submitted: 12/3/2024 2:53:18 AM

These comments were submitted on behalf of: (self if blank)



1

Cali Shy

From: Ken Hubbart <hubbartken8@gmail.com>
Sent: Wednesday, November 27, 2024 4:31 PM
To: Reno Planning Commission
Subject: LDC25-00016 Proposed Plumas Redevelopment

Last year this same Commission turned this proposed project down based on safety 
concerns and additional traffic in an already dense ly trafficked area. The only thing that 
changed is that the entrance and exit areas to this apartment complex are on Plumas and not 
directly onto McCarran. The tennis courts that had previously occupied the property were low 
impact for the area regarding traffic and it's water usage was nil compared to what the 273 -
unit multi -family apartments will use. 
This proposed apartment complex is not in the best interest of Reno citizens who live in the 
area, or those who presently travel on Plumas or McCarran roadways. You might consider 
rezoning the area and installing pickleball courts in its place. 
 
Ken Hubbart 
4940 Plumas St 
Reno, NV 89509 
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Cali Shy

From: Leah Piccotti
Sent: Friday, November 22, 2024 12:31 PM
To: Planning Tech
Subject: FW: LDC25-00016(Plumas Redevelopment) my community opinion of new plan

I'm not adding any more public comment to the staff report. I thin the best way to do this is for me to forward them to 
you and you forward them to the PC. Does that work for you? 
 
 
 
 
Leah Piccoƫ 
(She/Her/Hers) 
Associate Planner 
Development Services 
775-334-2178 (o) 775-870-5531 (c) 
Piccoƫl@Reno.Gov 
1 E. First St., Reno, NV 89505 
 
Reno.Gov | Connect with us:  
 
 
 
-----Original Message----- 
From: Martha Durney <msmardee@icloud.com> 
Sent: Friday, November 22, 2024 12:19 PM 
To: Leah Piccoƫ <PiccoƫL@reno.gov> 
Cc: Naomi Duerr <DuerrN@reno.gov> 
Subject: LDC25-00016(Plumas Redevelopment) my community opinion of new plan 
 
> GreeƟngs  Ms. Piccoƫ, 
 
> Recently I learned of the newer Plumas Redevelopment plan.  I hope you will consider my opinions as you prepare for 
the Reno Planning Commission meeƟng December 5. 
>   
> I own a home in Chardonnay Village very close to the proposed Lakeridge Development.  I’ve lived in Reno since 1974 
and owned my home in the South West for the last 35 years.  
> Our community suffered the senseless loss of Lakeridge Tennis and Swim  
> Club and the empty site been an eyesore to all for 4 years now.  I know that can’t be replaced, but adding a monolithic 
314 unit apartment complex in its place will add insult to injury! 
 
> There are mulƟple reasons to reject this development as it is proposed: 
> 1. the massive 5 story buildings will tower over our neighborhood in a style not complementary to exisƟng residences. 
> 2. The resulƟng traffic snarls from esƟmates of approximately 700 more car trips daily will diminish even more the 
quality of life for those of us already dealing with increased traffic on 
>      Plumas from Toll Brothers Hilltop townhouses and increased traffic coming over Windy Hill. 
> 3. The current design of the proposed buildings, cheap generic looking boxes, is going to devalue real estate in the 
area.  Most of our residences are 1 or 2 story with interesƟng rooflines. 
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>     Also, apartments are not as aƩracƟve as condominiums would be. 
> 4. Apartment dwellers are more transient and will not be as invested in the neighborhood. 
> 5. In addiƟon, fire danger is always present.  EvacuaƟng neighborhoods above Plumas, up Ridgeview Drive, would be 
slower, less safe.  The increase of residents/cars 
>     at this site will make it extremely congested on any given day. 
>   
>  I request you and the Planning Commission deny this development plan as it is now.  Current Lakeridge area neighbors 
deserve enhancement of our lovely neighborhood. 
>  Let’s see less stories, fewer units, a more interesƟng design and necessary parking for any development proposed. 
 
Best Regards,  
 
Martha Durney 
6801 Windy Hill Way 
Reno, NV  89511 
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Leah Piccotti

From: bmwest1.mw@gmail.com
Sent: Sunday, November 24, 2024 1:34 PM
To: Leah Piccotti
Subject: Lakeside tennis club

I would like to throw in my two cents as well regarding the development of this property. The traffic is gonna be 
horrendous. The buildings are gonna be horrible. I bought my LewisLakeside home in 1990. I watched the trickery that 
was being done in 1990 when the property was torn down. I watched the trickery when the traffic counts were being 
done because there was no one driving due to the Covid stay homes. Please keep this project to conform with our 
fabulous neighborhood. Condominiums would be beƩer than apartments. Owners have a best interest renters don’t. 
Please feel free to contact me. Should you have any quesƟons or want more input. CiƟzen, Meri West Sent from my 
iPhone 
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Leah Piccotti

From: Pierce Donovan <pierce.donovan@unr.edu>
Sent: Saturday, November 23, 2024 5:08 PM
To: Leah Piccotti; adurling@woodrodgers.com
Subject: Updated Ward 2 NAB comments

Hello again Leah. Below, I've updated my comments, which I would like to replace the ones in my 
previous email. Thank you for the help. 
 
I am a new member to the Ward 2 NAB, and I was encouraged to share comments regarding the new 
development at the site of the old Lakeridge Tennis Club. Below is a summary of some of the public 
and NAB member comments made at last night's meeting, filtered through my perspective. (For reference, my 
perspective is one of a resource economist at UNR with expertise related to land use and urban planning.) In 
bold, I have identified a short description to encapsulate each point: 
 

 Many residents expressed concerns over traffic and local road congestion. There are 438 
spaces on the property for 273 units. That is 1.6 spaces per unit, which is very high once you consider 
that only 140 units are two (124) or three (16) bedrooms. Because parking is not assigned to units, nor 
is it going to incur an additional charge, the plan incentivizes more car use than one with fewer parking 
spaces, all else equal (for example, by attracting two-car households to the two-bed units, rather than 
one-car households that simply desire more space). My policy recommendation to alleviate traffic 
concerns would be to reduce the number of available spaces on the property. This would reduce local 
traffic impacts to the extent that the developer can (as this is more of a road design/car dependency 
issue). The only solution to traffic is creating viable alternatives to driving, which the developer could 
support, explained next. 
 The project does not currently integrate transportation alternatives into its design. 
Both NAB members and public commenters spoke about the need for collaboration with RTC in order 
to induce transit ridership among residents (through route planning and infrastructure that makes 
ridership an attractive option), and for abundant bicycle parking, distributed throughout the property. I 
would suggest that the developer work with the city to induce demand for alternative modes 
of transportation, as this is how they can address the traffic concerns. 
 The Lakeside Dr exist should not allow for left turns. Lakeside has a wide right of way, and this 
exist is very close to the intersection with McCarran Blvd. Further, this intersection has a right-turn slip 
lane enabling blind turns at greater speed off of McCarran and into the path of this property exit. Some 
effort here is needed to eliminate excess crash risk. 
 The monolithic structure of the two buildings in question bothers a lot of the residents who 
live near the site. The styling of the structures is indeed soulless--as was repeatedly suggested by 
residents--but the size of the buildings is needed to house the 273 units cost-effectively. One resident 
architect motivated a change with multiple smaller buildings, with what I imagine would be outdoor 
unit entrances and greater opportunity for natural light in each unit and improvements to the 
appearance of the facade of each building. That seems like a more pleasant solution for future 
residents and may placate neighbors concerned with the mass of the buildings in the existing plan. 
 Some local residents did not like the notion of living proximate to renters. However, as people 
move to the area, they deserve the same housing opportunities as the people who came before them. 
Reno has a housing affordability problem, and renting provides a livable option for those with lower 
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incomes. We need to increase density with infill projects throughout Reno, which is exactly what this 
project will do. 
 Lastly, there were a few comments concerning the impact on local housing values. These 
comments are difficult to address, as the city master plan aims to increase housing density and does 
not state a goal of increasing property values. I believe that the infill development this project 
provides is consistent with city priorities, and that these property value concerns are incompatible. 

  
Thank you for receiving these comments. 
  
Pierce 
 
Pierce Donovan 
University of Nevada, Reno 
Department of Economics 
piercedonovan.github.io 
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From Planning Reno <Planning@reno.gov>
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To Reno Planning Commission <RenoPlanningCommission@reno.gov>

1 attachment (90 KB)
Public Comment - 77 - 2024-12-05.pdf;

The public comment form has a new entry from the public:

Planning Commission Meeting Date: 2024-12-05

Agenda Item or Case Number: LDC25-00016

Comments:

Regardless of the previously approved plan or what is technically allowed to be built on McCarran at
Plumas and Lakeside, 4-5 stories in this space is simply untenable. Higher density is one thing but a
max of 3 floors and some tasteful architecture that blends with the existing landscape makes way
more sense, especially when one examines the traffic report provided with the proposal. It's been
suggested that this project reflects 'evolution', but we all know that evolution is a gradual process. If
everything in the area is generally 1-2 story buildings, evolution suggests 3. It does not appear that
enough consideration has been given to tying in with the existing neighborhoods, the traffic study, or
the fact that important infrastructure, like public transit and the widening of McCarran, is a future
problem rather than a foundation. Lower the density, create something architecturally that blends
better with the surrounding area, and please try again. Let's evolve wisely. I have seen some of the
work this company has done. They can do better than this.

Email Address: sharonaw@sbcglobal.net

Phone Number: (775)527-0451

Address: 6449 Meadow Valley Ln

Name of Commentor: Sharon Weiss

This comment was submitted on behalf of: (self if blank)

Submitted: 12/6/2024 2:13:54 AM

12/5/24, 6:15 PM Mail - Michelle Fournier - Outlook

https://outlook.office365.com/mail/AAMkAGUyNTM1NWM2LWE2Y2UtNDBjNi04OTUzLTcyMTRmMTVhMDQ2MgAuAAAAAAAmD3u0PmgNRJFArsdI… 1/1
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